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     Together in Adventure and Discovery 

                                                         29th September 2023 

A message from Mrs Ball… 

Diary Dates 
 
25th September - 19th 
November 
After school clubs  
 
Week beginning 2nd 
October  
SEND Parent meetings 
 
18th October 
Harvest Festival 
(rehearsal - Landulph 
Church) 
 
20th October 
Harvest Festival 
(Landulph Church, 
2pm) 
 
23rd - 27th October 
Half term (School 
closed) 
 
30th October 
School closed (INSET 
day) 
 
8th November 
Parent Meetings 
 
9th November 
Parent Meetings 
 
10th November 
Grandparents Lunch 
 
19th November 
The centenary of 
Landulph School 
opening on its current 
site  
 
24th November 
School closed (INSET 
day) 

 

This week, we launched our ambition to be recognised as a 
Rights Respecting School, supported by Unicef. We took the 
first step along our journey by sharing with the pupils 
what it means to 'have rights'. We will be sharing every 
step of our journey with the whole school community but 
please visit The Rights Respecting Schools Award | UNICEF 
UK for a comprehensive look at what being a Rights 
Respecting School entails.  
 

The next step for us is to establish a 'steering group' to 
represent every stakeholder involved with pupils' 
education. We have pupils, staff members, governors and 
members of the wider community already on board. We 
wouldn't wish to proceed without parent representation. 
Therefore, if this is something that you are interested in 
and you would like to join our steering group, please let 
the office or Miss Spence know and we will be in touch 
with our first meeting date! 

 
 
 
On Friday 20th October, we are looking forward to welcoming you all to 
Landulph Church for our Harvest celebration.  Doors will open at 1.45pm, 
with a 2pm start.  This year we will be making donations to the Saltash 
Food Bank.  More information to follow next week. 

Today is 
National 
Teaching 
Assistants’ 
Day and I am 
sure you will 
all want to 

join us in saying a massive 
THANKYOU to Mrs Plumb, Mrs 
Slateford, Mrs Truscott, Mrs Lloyd 
& Mrs Grainger.  They are all such 
incredible people who will always 
go the extra mile.  They are the 
glue that holds our Landulph 
family together. 

Earlier this month 
you received an email 
about your child’s Flu 
vaccination.  Kernow 
Health is delivering 
the flu immunisation 

programme in Cornwall’s schools.  The 
email gives details and requires you to 
sign either to given permission or 
decline.  Please submit your consent 
form by midday Tuesday 3rd October 
2023 to ensure your child receives 
their vaccination.  It will take place on 
Thursday 5th October 2023. 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/
https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/


 

Class 2  
 
 

Class 2's week has been jam packed as usual! Our topic centred around the River Tamar came to life - literally, 
as we examined water sample from the Tamar itself, searching for, and then identifying, invertebrates such as 
nymphs and the caseless caddis. Our story innovations were completed this week, we move on to informative, 
non fiction writing next week. In Geography, we marked key cities on a map of the UK, including Plymouth, 
Exeter and Bristol. Keep an eye out for information being sent today about a trip that we have booked to visit 
the Tamar Bridge just before half term. 

Class 3 
 

In their class book, Kensuke’s Kingdom, Michael gets washed up on an island. This week we have been putting 
our creativity to the test and writing our own versions, making sure we build suspense.  In computing we have 
been using Scratch to make a game with our partners.  We have also created a mosaic for the Landulph 
Festival Art Exhibition. 

 Celebrating our learning… 

Class 1  
Year 1 have been working very hard re-writing the story of the 3 little pigs. They produced some lovely neatly 

presented writing. The children accessed support systems such as red word lists and sound cards to help! 
Class 1 also enjoyed their Autumn Scavenger hunt, exploring the school field trying to find items on their list. 

We found a birds nest, spider web and acorns! 



Online applications can now be 
made for a place in next year’s 
Foundation intake for children 

born between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020. 
Apply online on the Cornwall Council website.  
If you know anyone who would like to come and 
view the school, then please pass on the school’s 
contact details.  The deadline for applications is the 
15th January 2024. 

Remember: To earn 
your badge, just share 
your love of books with 
the Blue Peter team by 
following the link here 

and answering the questions on the form! You 
can apply using their online form or by post. 

 
Come on Landulph,  let’s see how many Blue Peter 

book badge winners we can celebrate this year.  

There are lots of opportunities to get involved in at the moment… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Thursday, 5th October, is National Poetry 
Day. A day to come together in celebration of 
spoken word and performance. Poetry can bring 
people together in many different ways and evoke 
a range of emotions. Each year, there is a specific 
theme for the day. This year, the theme is 
'Refuge'. We invite children to let their creativity 
bloom and ideas flow by writing their own poems 
at home. They could fit with the theme of 'Refuge' 
or they could stand alone, inspired by whatever 
caught the interest of the poet. We would love to 
see/hear/watch any poems that our pupils create 
so please send in photos, videos or the written 
piece. We will be celebrating every poem shared 
with us in the following Friday's Celebration 
Assembly. 

500 Words, the UK’s most successful children’s writing competition has 
now opened for submissions and will run till Friday 10th November. 
This year, the two age categories will be 5-7 year-olds and 8-11 year-
olds.  Children of all abilities are encouraged to use their creativity and 
imagination to write a story they would love to read without the 
pressure of having to worry about spelling, punctuation and grammar. 
 

They want children to have fun writing their stories, be as creative as they can and make us laugh, cry 
or just be blown away by what we are reading. Over the years there have been incredible stories 
submitted. There are very few rules on 500 Words but a few points to remember: 
 
All the stories must: 
Be 500 words or less (title is not included in the number) 
Be written by an individual and not a group 
Be a child’s own original idea 
Be prose, not rap or poem 

 
 
 
 

We are delighted to  announce this year’s 
Grandparents Lunch.  

 
Save the date - 10th November 2023. More 

information will follow later! 

Y6 parents - the secondary 
school application process 
is now underway. Apply 
online on the Cornwall 
Council website. 

 
Please check individual open days for each school.   
The application deadline is the 31st October 2023. 

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbbc/findoutmore/blue-peter-apply-for-a-book-badge
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions/


 

Breakfast Club and Little Owls  

 

 

 

 

Wraparound care open to all on every day we are open! Mrs 
Plumb, Mrs Slateford and Mrs Glancy would love to see you! 

Breakfast club is organised by Mrs Plumb, and this opens for all  
pupils from 7.45am on all days that children are in school. 

Breakfast club costs £3.50 per child, and breakfast is  

Included. 

 

Afterschool (Little Owls) club is organised by Mrs Slateford and 
Mrs Glancy. Afterschool club opens from 3.20 – 5.30pm with the 

costs as below. All sessions include a snack. 

 

3.15 – 4.15pm – £4. Snack served at 4pm. 

4.15 – 5.30pm  (after clubs) – £4. Snack served at 4.30pm. 

3.15 – 5.30pm – £7. Snack served at 4pm. 

To book in, please email bookings@landulphcloud.net the week 
before the care is required.  In emergencies we will always try to 

help – just contact Cathy in the office.  

 

 
 

 

Keep up those good habits…  
Learning spellings, number facts and times tables is so important. 

 
Don’t forget your child has a log in to TT Rockstars (Y2-Y6), Numbots (Y1) 

and Spelling Shed (Y2-6).  
 

These are great programmes that we  invest in as a school to support 
learning at home. If your child has forgotten their log in details then 

please email Cathy. 

P.E. Days  
 

On PE days your child needs to come 
to school in their PE kit.         

Remember if it is a bit on the chilly 
side, they can wear black      tracksuit 

bottoms and their school jumper. 
 

Monday – Class 1 
Tuesday & Wednesday – Class 2 
Tuesday & Thursday – Class 3 

 

 
 

This term, Class 1 will be doing ‘Wild Tribe.’  
Please can they bring their change of clothes 

into school in a bag each Thursday. 

• long trousers/tracksuit bottoms/leggings 
(no jeans) 

• a long sleeved top 

• a jumper (if it is cold) 

• a waterproof jacket (waterproof trousers if 
you have them) 

• old trainers or wellies 

• gloves (advisable) 
 

* spare clothes and shoes/wellies that you don’t 
mind getting dirty * 

Defibrillator (in a box)  
 
Available for community 
use during school hours.  
Please come straight to 
the front entrance as it is 
stored in the office.  

 Reminders... 

 
 
 
 

Liz runs a tuck shop every 
Tuesday breaktime. It is £1 

for a drink and a snack; 
your child will need to 

bring the money in with 
them on the day. 

Wellies & Waterproofs 
 

As the weather seems to be 
turning very autumnal, can you 
send your child to school each day 
with NAMED wellies (they can stay 
in school if you have a spare pair) 
and a waterproof jacket. We try to 

get outside as often as possible even when the 
weather is not in our favour. 

mailto:bookings@landulphcloud.net


I know parking can be very challenging in the mornings 
at drop off and collection times, but please be respectful 

of our neighbours and do not block entrances to 
properties even if you think it will only be for a few 

moments. 

 
 
 
 
 

Well done to all of the children who have made a great start on their home learning.  They have 
demonstrated our ‘Secret Skills’ in so many different ways. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please send your home learning into your child’s class teacher using the class email address: 

class3@landulphcloud.net 
class2@landulphcloud.net 
class1@landulphcloud.net 

 
Happy Birthday to those who are             
celebrating their birthdays this 
month, we hope you enjoy your     

special day. 
 

 
October Birthdays  

Class 1 - James 
Class 2 – Ezme, Lucas, Eli, Holly, 

Winnie, Penny  
Class 3 – Tia, Isabelle 

mailto:class3@landulphcloud.net
mailto:class2@landulphcloud.net
mailto:class1@landulphcloud.net


 

214 

367 

356 

242 

Headteacher Awards  
for demonstrating our school values 

 
Class 1 – James 
Class 2 – Logan 

Class 3 – AJ 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Class 1 - Dylan 
Class 2 - Harriet 
Class 3 - Tia 

 

 

 

 

 

 Class 2 - Jack 
Class 3 - Ele 

 

 

 

 

 Class 2 - Penny 
Class 3 - Daniel 
 

What a fabulous day we had electing our 2023
-2024 School and Trust Council members. 

A huge well done to everyone who put 
themselves forward and a big congratulations 
to the brand new Landulph School Council 23-

24. 
 

Year 1 – Maxley & Kaj 
Year 2 – Maxwell & Jack 
Year 3 – Freddie & Sima 

Year 4 – Brodie & Eli 
Year 5 – Maddie & AJ 

Year 6 – Megan & Harriet 

Formation Cape 

 

Jessie 



Early Help Hub 
This week I met with Julia Beckett who is our link family worker from the Early Help Hub.  She is going 
to be coming along to our parents evenings on the 8th & 9th November and will be available to meet with 
you informally if you have any questions for her. 

 
Parenting Support Workshops 
 
Being Passionate About Parenting Early Years (1-3 year olds) 
(3 x 2hour sessions) 

 
 
Being Passionate About Parenting (4-11 year olds) 
(3 x 2hour sessions) 
 

 
 

 
 
Take 3 – Supporting Teenagers (12-17 year olds) 
(5 a 2hr virtual or 10 x 2 hr face to face) 

 
 
For more information or to request a place  
Email: earlyhelphub@cornwall.gov.uk     
Or call: 01872 322277 
 

mailto:earlyhelphub@cornwall.gov.uk

